COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF CLONDALKIN AREA COMMITTEE

Wednesday, December 18, 2013

MOTION NO. 13

Cathaoirleach's Business 
That the Manager present a report on the numbering system in Cherrywood, Clondalkin.  Given that this numbering system is causing confusion and has on occasions been a source of delay for emergency services, this committee calls on the Manager to install clear signs with directional arrows to assist in this regard.

REPORT:
Cherrywood Park is not numbered on a road by road basis and many houses are on different roads to consecutive numbers e.g. house number 94 is on a different road to numbers 93 and 95. Odd numbers and even numbers are continuous within each road. Signs can be provided but they reflect the complexity of the numbering system.

Four signs are proposed with the following conditions: 

· The signs only include numbers of houses not encountered at point of meeting signs

· Cherrywood Lawn numbers are continuous and are included

· Numbers of non-existent houses are included for simplicity of understanding signs

· There are many ‘A’s and ‘B’s which are associated with numbers shown, it is not proposed to show letters.

· Final signs will include necessary Irish text

· All signs are subject to site inspection for location and correct content.

	At the end of the entrance road (Location A)

←
	26 – 32 & 208 – 266 
	Even
	2 – 24 & 36 - 158
	→

	
	25 – 33 & 245 – 307 
	Odd
	1 – 23 & 35 - 191
	


Turn right first road on right (Location B)

	Even
	92 - 158
	→

	Odd
	121 - 191
	


Turn right second road on right (Location C)

	Even
	36 – 90 
	→

	Odd
	35 – 119
	


In Cherrywood Lawn (Location D)

	←
	226 – 266 
	Even
	208 – 224 
	→

	
	261 – 307 
	Odd
	245 – 257
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